16007 Crenshaw Boulevard Torrance, California 90506-0001
Telephone (310)532-3670 or 1-877-ECAMINO

October 13, 2009
Dr. Barbara A. Beno
Accrediting Commission for Community
And Junior Colleges _
10 Commercial Boulevard, Suite 204
Novato, CA 94949

Dear Dr. Beno:

Enclosed is the El Camino Community College District Follow-Up Report as requested
in the February 3, 2009 Commission Action Letter. Members of the College community
concentrated their efforts on the issues cited in Recommendations 1 and 3 and dutifully
implemented improvements in responses to Recommendations 2, 4, 6, 7, 8 and 9.

In response to Recommendation 1, the College has fully implemented a process to track
planning, program review, budgeting and evaluation. This process is used consistently.

The Compton Community Educational Center has started to implement the institutional
effectiveness cycle and is at the Development level of the Accrediting Commission for
Community and Junior Colleges Rubric for program review and planning.

In response to Recommendation 3, the College initiated a project to bring all of the
outstanding courses into compliance with best practices for course review by the College
Curriculum Committee. ' '

The College made an atfirmative effort to address all of the recommendations and has
implemented improvements. We look forward to welcoming Dr. Donald Averill and
team members de Leon and Riegel to our campus on Tuesday, October 27, 2009. In the
interim, please let me know if you have any questions, comments or concerns.

Sincerely,

St
Thomas M. Fallo
Superintendent/President

Dr. Donald Averill

Dr. Janc de Leon

Ms. Rhea Riegel

Dr. Francisco Arce



